
YOUR community. YOUR voice.

Evington 
Community 

Meeting 

DATE: Thursday, 20 July 2017
TIME: 6:30 pm
PLACE: St Joseph's Pastoral Centre, 

12 Goodwood Road, 
Leicester LE5 6SG

Ward Councillors

Councillor Deepak Bajaj
Councillor Ratilal Govind
Councillor Sue Hunter



Conduct Guidance

The behaviour of people at ward community meetings is important to the success of 
the meeting. Everyone attending today’s meeting is kindly asked to comply with the 
following arrangements: 

• Respect the views of others 
• Keep to the Agenda
• One person speaks at a time
• Keep disruption to the minimum (mobile phones on silent) and no side 

discussions

If anyone does not comply with the guidance, they may be warned that they may be 
asked to leave the meeting.

Making Meetings Accessible to All
 
Access – Meetings are held in a variety of community venues. We will only hold 
meetings in venues where there is suitable access for wheelchairs. If you have any 
concerns about accessing a venue by wheelchair, please contact the Democratic 
Support Officer on the number given below.  If you feel you may not be able to hear 
what’s being discussed at a meeting please contact the Democratic Support Officer 
on the number below.

Braille / Audio tape / Translation
If you require this please contact the Democratic Support Officer (production times 
will depend upon equipment/facility availability).

Social Media - The Council is committed to transparency and supports efforts to 
record and share reports of proceedings of public meetings through a variety of 
means, including social media. If you wish to film proceedings at a meeting please 
let us know as far in advance as you can so that it can be considered by the Chair of 
the meeting who has the responsibility to ensure that the key principles set out below 
are adhered to at the meeting.

Key Principles.  In recording or reporting on proceedings you are asked:
 to respect the right of others to view and hear debates without interruption;
 to ensure that the sound on any device is fully muted ;
 where filming, to only focus on those people actively participating in the 

meeting;
 where filming, to (via the Chair of the meeting) ensure that those present are 

aware that they may be filmed and respect any requests to not be filmed



1. INTRODUCTIONS, APOLOGIES & DECLARATIONS 

The Chair will introduce those present and make any necessary 
announcements.

The Chair and any other Councillors who are present will make any 
declarations as required by the Councillors’ Code of Conduct. 

2. ACTION LOG OF PREVIOUS MEETING Appendix A

The Action Log of the Meeting held on 2 March 2017 is attached at Appendix A 
and Members are asked to confirm it as an accurate record. Any update on 
actions taken since the last meeting will be reported at the meeting. 

3. WARD COUNCILLORS' FEEDBACK 

The Evington Ward Councillors will provide an update on the issues they have 
been dealing with in the Evington Ward. 

4. LOCAL POLICING UPDATE 

Officers from the Local Policing Unit will be at the meeting to provide an update 
on Police issues in the Evington Ward. 

5. FIRST BUS - UPDATE ON 54 BUS ROUTE 

Nigel Eggleton - Managing Director of First Midlands will attend the meeting 
and give an update on the 54 First bus route in the Evington Ward. 

6. HIGHWAYS UPDATE 

Mark Govan – Highways Officer will provide an update on a number of 
transport and highways issues and developments in the Evington Ward. 

7. CITY WARDEN UPDATE 

The local City Warden will be present to provide an update on any 
environmental works in the Ward. 



8. HOUSING UPDATE 

Marlene Blake – Neighbourhood Housing Team Leader will be present at the 
meeting to provide information on housing issues and schemes taking place in 
the Ward. 

9. TRANSFORMING NEIGHBOURHOOD SERVICES 

An update will be provided on the Transforming Neighbourhood Services 
Programme. 

10. WARD COMMUNITY BUDGET 

Councillors are reminded that under the Council’s Code of Conduct they 
should declare any interest they may have in budget applications.

An update on the Community Ward Budget will be provided at the meeting. 

11. ANY OTHER URGENT BUSINESS 

Help us to make improvements!

Please help us to improve Community Meetings by filling in an 
Evaluation sheet to let us know what you thought of the meeting. Thank 
you.

For further information, please contact

Punum Patel, Ward Community Engagement Officer (tel: 0116 454 6575) (e-mail: 
punum.patel@leicester.gov.uk)

Or

Ayleena Thomas, Democratic Support Officer (tel: 0116 454 6369) (e-mail: 
ayleena.thomas@leicester.gov.uk)

www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings

Contact address: West Rear Wing, City Hall, 115 Charles Street, Leicester, LE1 1FZ

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings


EVINGTON COMMUNITY MEETING

THURSDAY, 2 MARCH 2017

Held at: Coleman Neighbourhood Centre, Balderstone Close, Leicester LE5 
4ES

ACTION LOG

Present:
Councillor Bajaj (Chair)
Councillor Govind
Councillor Hunter

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING

46.  INTRODUCTIONS, 
APOLOGIES & 
DECLARATIONS 

Councillor Bajaj, elected as Chair, welcomed 
everyone and led introductions.

Apologies were received from Nigel Eggleton 
(Managing Director of First Midlands), Nicole Powell 
(City Warden), Andy East (Neighbourhood Housing 
Team Leader), Nick Griffiths (District Manager, 
Housing).

There were no declarations of interest. 
47.  ACTION LOG OF 

PREVIOUS 
MEETING 

The Action Log from the meeting held on 21 July 
2016 was circulated and confirmed as a correct 
record. 

48.  WARD 
COUNCILLORS' 
FEEDBACK 

All three Evington Ward Councillors noted the 
success of the patch walk which took place in several 
parts of the ward on 17 November 2016. Councillors 
also noted the following activities which they had 
been dealing with in the ward:

Councillor Hunter
 Informed attendees of the current Council 

Committees that she was a member of, and 
also gave an update on Councillor’s surgeries 
information.

 Safer parking was being looked into around 
Rowlatts Hill estate, Coleman Road, Waterfield 
Close, Barnes Heath Road, Greenacre Drive 
and several other roads.

 After school activities would be taking place at 
Coleman Neighbourhood Centre from April 
2017.

 Councillor Hunter had met the new area 
Manager for Housing – Nick Griffiths to discuss 

Appendix A



constituents housing issues.
 The exercise equipment in Humberstone Park 

had now been installed.
 Street lighting had now been installed on 

Rockingham Close.
 Bushes in the ward which were obstructing 

traffic had been pruned.
 Support had been provided for two schools on 

Spencefield Lane; Krishna Avanti Primary 
School and St Paul’s Catholic School to recruit 
a crossing guide.

 Councillor Hunter had visited other wards that 
had undergone the Transforming 
Neighbourhood Services (TNS) process in 
order to get an idea of the process, as the 
consultation would soon be taking place for 
TNS in the Evington Ward.

Councillor Bajaj
 A meeting had been set up to discuss 

preventing accidents and obstructions 
surrounding schools.

 A 20mph speed limit consultation for several 
roads in the ward was currently taking place.

 In regards to the crossing at Angela Drive, the 
implementation of knee high railing was in 
process.

 A resident had concerns regarding speeding 
down Davenport Road. Councillor Bajaj noted 
that this had been reported and speed 
cushions could possibly be installed with the 
2017/18 Highways funds.

Councillor Govind
 Noted his presence on the Council’s Planning 

Committee.
 Had been engaging in regular works with the 

Police.
 Addressed concerns with current changes to 

the bus service and how to move forward. 
49.  UPDATE ON BUS 

ROUTES 
It was noted by Councillor Govind that a meeting had 
taken place on 10 February 2017 to consider re-
instating the bus service on Davenport Road and 
Gamel Road.

Councillor Adam Clarke Assistant City Mayor was 
present at the meeting to give the following 
update on the First Bus route concerned with in 
the Ward.



 It was noted that the First Bus route 54 had 
faced issues such as; the service was losing 
time/ struggling at certain points on the route 
and therefore Gamel Road was cut from the 
route in order to improve the situation. 

 It was noted that options such as; 
implementing additional parking restrictions 
was looked at and the First Bus Director 
requested additional yellow lines. A provisional 
cost of the scheme was noted as £750.

 It was noted that if lines were to be 
implemented, this would take place 
approximately May 2017. However, there was 
some debate that lines would not improve the 
situation, therefore other resolutions were 
being discussed.

 A consultation on the issue took place with 
emergency services. Following this Councillor 
Clarke noted that a report was due to be 
signed off and the next stage was for the report 
to go to the local press for a wider 3 week 
consultation with residents/ the public etc.

Residents’ queries/ concerns regarding Gamel 
Road/ Davenport Road:

 Could the road be widened at the corner?
 How would the lines be enforced? How and 

would wardens monitor this?
 Could anything be done about the mud which 

had been churned up?
 Residents also noted the possibility of a one 

way system.
 Gamel Road mosque and its current 

developments? Councillor Govind noted that 
there were delays in building the new block 
and therefore some parking inconveniences 
would take place during this process.

Councillor Clarke advised residents to put forward 
their concerns and opinions when the consultation 
was active. 

50.  PATCH WALK 
UPDATE 

Councillor Hunter and Councillor Govind noted the 
following regarding the Patch Walk which took place 
on 17 November 2016:

Place Issue Action
Price Busters 
shop on 
Uppingham Road 
(Rd).

Items for sale 
outside were 
causing 
obstruction to 

The City Warden 
issued a ticket to 
the owner for the 
path to be cleared 



pedestrians. and would continue 
to monitor.

PAK Foods & 
Iceland shops on 
Uppingham Rd.

Cracked slabbing, 
caused by 
vehicles driving 
onto the 
pavement to shop 
or unload.

Resurfacing to be 
done and bollards 
installed to prevent 
cars parking.

Abbotsford Rd. Fly-tipping 
concerns.

City Warden had 
waste removed and 
would follow up.

Bottom of 
Abbotsford Rd.

Car Park needed 
to be managed.

Issue being looked 
into with relevant 
departments.

Park entrance/ 
corners of 
Freeman Rd 
North & 
Saltersford Rd.

Illegal/ incorrect 
parking issues 
and obstructions.

Bollards have now 
been installed.

Coleman Rd. Parking on the 
side of Rd.

Discussions with 
the City Mayor 
(CM) & Highways 
looking into the 
installation of 
parking metres.

Uppingham Rd. Obstructive & 
illegal parking 
issues.

Discussions with 
CM & Highways 
looking into the 
installation of 
parking metres.

Davenport Road/ 
Gamel Rd and 
side streets.

Obstructive & 
illegal parking 
issues.

Plans were being 
discussed for a one 
way system – a full 
consultation would 
take place.

Ring Rd to Co-op 
on Rowlatts Hill.

Possibility of 
20mph zone being 
implemented.

Residents had the following concerns at the 
meeting:

 Illegal parking on Spencefield Lane. Councillor 
Govind noted that the next patch walk would 
include that area of the Ward.

 Downing Drive – 20mph zone. Councillor Bajaj 
noted that the consultation was currently taking 
place.

It was noted that a meeting would take place on 17 
March with Evington Ward Councillors, Assistant City 
Mayor and head teachers from a few schools in the 
Ward. The meeting would be looking at ways to 
address parking problems near schools, it was noted 
that residents would also be included at a later point. 

51.  LOCAL POLICING Sergeant (Sgt) Nigel Baraclough, the new Sgt for the 
Evington Ward was present at the meeting and gave 



UPDATE an update.

All to note:
 Residents were advised that crime in the Ward 

and Local Policing Team information could be 
obtained by visiting the Police.uk website and 
following the necessary links.

 Current issues the Police were dealing with 
included burglaries. 

 Since 1st January 2017 there had been 11 
burglaries (dwellings) and 15 burglaries (other 
than dwellings).

 It was noted that 9 burglars had been sent to 
prison over the past 2 months and Police had 
regular patrols on case.

 Other crime included 14 open Anti-Social 
Behaviour (ASB) courts and speeding/ parking 
issues on Spencefield Lane where children 
were reported to have been hurt – Police 
operations were in place on Spencefield Lane 
and Downing Drive which had seen drivers 
penalised for several offences.

PC Dave McCartney was also present at the 
meeting and discussed the following:

 A few ASB issues on the Rowlatts Hill estate 
had rekindled.

 It was noted that a small number of homeless 
people outside Tesco Metro on Ethel Road had 
been begging people and were sometimes 
reported to be aggressive in their approach. A 
variety of methods were being looked into on 
how this could be addressed including 
communication with the ASB unit. Several 
thefts from Rowlatts Hill Co-operative 
supermarket had taken place, whereby the 
perpetrator had stolen £3-4,000 worth of meat.

 Complaints were reported regarding noise and 
parties on Balderstone Close. Every night two 
PC’s/ PCSO’s patrolled hotspots where 
complaints had been received.

 Young people had gained access to Gumbrill 
House and were causing issues. The Police 
used operation Night Hawk to deal with this 
and had since seen a reduction.

 Parking operations had been held at City of 
Leicester College (COLC) and Linden Primary 
School speaking to and educating parents.

 An issue was noted that involved young people 



disturbing the madrassa classes at Coleman 
Neighbourhood Centre. Police were working 
closely with Councillor Govind and Premier 
League Kicks looking into useful diversions for 
young people.

Residents’ concerns:
 Nitrous oxide canisters were noted as being 

littered in the Evington Park car park. The 
Police explained the current legislation on the 
canisters and noted that further information 
was available on the Police website.

 A resident requested contact information for 
the traffic enforcement team. Councillor Hunter 
responded that Punum Patel – Ward 
Community Engagement Officer (WCEO) 
would take the residents contact details after 
the meeting and pass them onto the traffic 
enforcement team.

 It was queried regarding schools admissions in 
the Ward in regards to a reported overflow 
from other areas (not in the Ward) which the 
resident believed could take place. Councillor 
Bajaj would speak with the Assistant City 
Mayor for Schools and feedback any 
information to the resident. The resident was to 
provide contact details following the meeting.

 The consultation for Evington Library was 
queried. Councillor Hunter who had been 
exploring other TNS buildings felt that the 
Evington Library was secure. It was reported 
that the consultation was now complete and 
the results would soon be revealed. 

52.  CITY WARDEN 
UPDATE 

Leaflets provided by the City Warden were distributed 
at the meeting.

The result of a parking survey which was reported to 
have taken place 18 months ago with the City 
Warden was queried by a resident. It was requested 
that the WCEO check the status of this survey with 
Nicole Powell. 

53.  HOUSING UPDATE In the absence of a Housing Officer, Councillor 
Hunter noted that Nick Griffiths who was the new 
District Manager for Housing.

Councillor Bajaj requested that the WCEO ask for a 
Housing representative to be present at the next 
meeting. 

54.  WARD COMMUNITY Punum Patel - WCEO gave an update on the Ward 
Community Budget. It was noted that 18 applications 



BUDGET had been received and 12 applications had been 
supported. The full budget summary for applications 
received up until 2 March 2017 has been attached at 
the end of this action log.

 The online application link was as follows: 
www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings.

 Punum Patel could be contacted on 0116 454 
6575 if assistance was required. 

55.  CLOSE OF 
MEETING 

The Chair declared the meeting closed at 7:38pm. 

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/communitymeetings




Ward Evington
Budget Allocation 2016/2017: £19,600.00
Total Awarded to Date: £14,125.00
Total Balance Remaining 2/3/17 £5,475.00

Reference Date Application Type Other Wards Applied to Applicant Name Project Name Project Description
Total Amount
Requested

Total Amount
Agreed by Cllrs

AF147511 14/08/2016 Joint Belgrave, Castle Syama Premi
Leicester Kirtan Fest
2016

Indoor Musical event held at a
venue on Granby Street. £750.00 £0.00

AF149107 18/08/2016 Joint Stoneygate Sipton Gujrat Welfare Trust Eid Celebration

Eid celebration gathering for
the Sipton Gujrat community of
Leicester in September 2016. £750.00 £250.00

AF149503 19/08/2016 Individual Evington Ward Councillors
Evington Community
Fair

The Community Fair will be
taking place on Monday 29th
August 2016 at the Coleman
Neighbourhood Centre. It will
benefit the community by
bringing the different
communities together and
promoting community
cohesion, bringing youth and
young families out for the day
and helping them engage in
activities and gather
information on youth
provisions available to them
within the ward. £4,000.00 £4,000.00

AF159590 12/09/2016 Individual Evington Valley Primary School I Have a Dream

The project is for year 5 and 6
children. It will enable the
children to develop their
understanding of the history of
the original Martin Luther King
speech and also to aspire to
their own dreams and to aim to
achieve their potential. £500.00 £0.00

AF162962 19/09/2016 Individual Evington Youth Club
Central Heating
Replacement

To replace all the old radiators
and pipes throughout the
building to make it more
energy efficient. The current
radiators and pipework's have
been in the building since 1964
and never been replaced.  £5,520.00 £0.00

AF177799 27/10/2016 Individual
Leicester Hindu Festival
Council

Diwali Day
Celebration 30/10/16

To present a diwali celebration
stage performace during this
years diwali function to be held
on 30/10/16.   £480.00 £0.00

AF181881 08/11/2016 Joint Thurncourt Thurncourt Ward Councillors Memorial Plaque
To fund a memorial plaque in
memory of Tyler Thompson. £428.00 £356.00

AF186334 22/11/2016 Individual Rowlatts Hill Over 60's Group Christmas Lunch
Support towards a Christmas
Meal for an elderley group. £200.00 £200.00

AF189243 01/12/2016 Individual
Krishna Avanti Primary School
/ ST Pauls Catholic School Crossing Patrol

Crossing Patrol for Spencefield
Lane for both schools. £1,000.00 £1,000.00

AF195010 27/12/2016 Individual Radio Gwendolen Radio Gwendolen

The funding request is to pay
for a new cd playing system so
that more music can be played
due to changes in technology. £658.00 £658.00

AF203393 26/01/2017 Joint Stoneygate, Spinney Hills Prem Group
Minubus and Driver
Hire

Minubus and Driver Hire for 50
weeks to support group of
elderley women attend their
weekly sessions. £500.00 £300.00

AF204140 28/01/2017 Individual
Friends and Neighbours of
Downing Drive

Containers for
Flowers 

Containers for flowers and
plants to place around the
Downing Drive shops area. £500.00 £500.00

AF204210 29/01/2017 Joint North Evington Evington In Bloom

Disabled access to
community allotment
on Rowlatts Hill
Allottments

Disabled access to community
cabin and raised beds so
people in wheelchairs can also
garden and take part in
gardening courses. £1,000.00 £500.00

AF204234 29/01/2017 Individual Evington Village IYN

Improvement of
hedges on Evington
Village Green

Purchase of a Hedge Cutter to
keep the area looking tidy and
attractive. £480.00 £0.00

AF204322 29/01/2017 Individual Burnaby Gardens IYN

2017 Gardening
Project for Burnaby
Gardens

To work with Parks Services to
improve access to Burnaby
Gardens and encourage
volunteers to take part in
gardening activities. £200.00 £200.00

AF204324 29/01/2017 Joint
North Evington, Spinney
Hills Evington Bicycle Club

Choose how you
move and wellbeing
through cycling

To raise awareness and
encourage people and those
less able to take part in cycling,
cycling courses and cycle
maintenance. £500.00 £0.00

AF207333 06/02/2017 Individual
Shree Hindu Temple &
Community Centre Holi Event 

Holi Event including bonfire at
Spinney Hill Park £2,300.00 £500.00

AF210506 16/02/2017 Individual Back to Th3 Futur3

After School
Activities for Children
and Young People

Activitie sessions at Coleman
Neighbourhood Centre for 5-13
year olds. £2,700.00 £1,600.00

Minute Item 54
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